Approval of the 2020 Commission Meeting Calendar

County Manager, Joe Pritchard, presented the calendar. Mr. Pritchard stated staff took into consideration annual holidays and the ACCG Annual Training Conference when preparing the calendar. Vice Chairman Marshall made a motion to approve the calendar as presented, Commissioner Orenstein second. All voted in favor, no one opposed. Motion carried.

Office of the Governor Criminal Justice Coordinating Council Accountability Court Lowndes County DUI Court- State Court

County Manager, Joe Pritchard, presented the item. Mr. Pritchard stated State Court has received supplemental grant funds for DUI Court, that require a \$2,035.00 match from Lowndes County. Mr. Pritchard further stated the funds are allocated for the purpose of paying the programs surveillance officer. Commissioner Evans made a motion to approve the funding as requested, Commissioner Orenstein second. All voted in favor, no one opposed. Motion carried.

Icon Jury Software Agreements for the Lowndes County Clerk of Court

ITS Director, Aaron Kostyu, presented the agreement required as a follow up to a previous funding approval in the amount of \$53,350.00, for jury software for the Clerk of Superior Court. Commissioner Orenstein made a motion to approve the agreement as presented, Commissioner Wisenbaker second. All voted in favor, no one opposed. Motion carried.

Modification of Remerton's Use of SPLOST VI Proceeds

County Manager, Joe Pritchard, presented the item. Mr. Pritchard stated that the SPLOST VI Referendum approved in 2007 included construction and relocation of Remerton municipal offices in and to the Remerton Mill building which has been demolished. Mr. Pritchard further stated a proposed Resolution of the Board of Commissioners calling for modification is ready for consideration. Vice Chairman Marshall made a motion to approve the resolution as presented, Commissioner Griner second. All voted in favor, no one opposed. Motion carried.

Reports - County Manager

County Manager, Joe Pritchard, expressed his appreciation for the hard work demonstrated by Public Works Director, Robin Cumbus, and her staff during the holiday season with regards to the Christmas decorations on the historic courthouse square and other county facilities. Chairman Slaughter echoed Mr. Pritchard's comments on behalf of the Commission.

Citizens Wishing to Be Heard - Please State Your Name and Address

John Quarterman, 6565 Quarterman Road, thanked Lowndes County Code Enforcement for cleaning up an issue at Flying J in Lake Park and addressed the Commission regarding the development of a Troopville River Camp.